
 

March 13, 2020 

Good Afternoon St. Joseph School Family, 

Thank you for your patience, understanding and prayers as we navigate through this uncertain time in all 
of our lives.  We will be taking the following steps as an institution to provide continuing education to our 
students.  

Step 1: All students are coming home today with all of their books and materials needed to complete work 
for the next two weeks. 

Step 2:  Please check all of your child(ren)’s teacher’s websites daily to ensure that you have the most up 
to date assignments that are to be completed. (This includes special areas.) 

Step 3: Students that said that they did not have access to technology were allowed to borrow a chrome 
book.  The chrome book and charger are to be returned on the first day we return back to 
school.  Students are reminded that this is school property and needs to be used according to our 
acceptable use policy.  Students and families are responsible for the cost if lost or damaged up to $400.  

Step 4: If your child was absent from school today, their books and materials will be available on Monday, 
March 16th at the main entrance from 8 – 12. 

Here are some updates: 

• Report Cards are coming home today. Honor Roll certificates will be received upon our return. 
• Standardized testing has been postponed to a future date. 
• Track Tryouts are postponed. 
• Talent Show has been postponed. 
• The Mother/Son event has been postponed. 
• Joe Corbi’s pick up has been postponed. 
• HASA will be working to figure out what will happen with the Hot Lunch Program. 
• State of the School/HASA Meeting on April 1st has been postponed. 
• Representation Band has been cancelled. 
• Band Festival at NDP and Hershey have been cancelled. 
• Spring Break/Make Up Days – At this time there have been no changes to our scheduled Spring 

Break.  We will inform you if anything changes due to this closure. 

We will continue to email you with the most up to date information as we receive them to the current state 
of affairs.  The three most important things to do at this time are to remain calm, pray, and keep the lines 
of communication open.  Fr. Jesse wanted to share a note with the entire community.  It is included 
below.  

God Bless, 

Mr. Pipkin  


